
WEEK OF MAY 18, 2025

Gathering for a Special Cause!

UPCOMING PROGRAMS
May 27 - Rob Montagnese, CEO,  Licking Memorial Hospital 

 
June 3 - Jennifer Sansfacon Artistic Dirctor of the Weathervane Play-

house

Special Needs Picnic at Rotary Park
This week’s Rotary meeting will take place at Rotary Park for our 

annual Special Needs Picnic. Members are invited to join at 11:30 a.m. 
to enjoy a meaningful afternoon connecting with the kids and sharing 

in the fun and fellowship that make this event a Rotary favorite.
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LAST WEEK’S MEETING NOTES PROGRAM

ANNOUNCEMENTS

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK
“Keep your face to the sun and you’ll never see the shadows.” -Helen Keller

President Janice LoRaso rang the bell. Tom Slater and Peter Larson started the 
group singing R-O-T-A-R-Y. Susan Leithauser led us in the invocation and Pledge 
of Allegiance. Tom Slater and Peter Larson then led the group in singing “You are my 
Sunshine”.

Guests: President-Elect Brendan Underwood welcomed today’s guests and visiting 
Rotarians. Given the number of attendees, he offered a collective acknowledgment, 
expressing appreciation for the strong turnout and participation.

Student Guests: Jennifer Roberts introduced the Wilson Middle School Interact 
students and their advisor, Carol Smith.

Sergeant-At-Arms: Pat Jeffries reminded members to submit nominations for the 
annual Rotary awards and then issued fines for those not wearing pins or badges. He 
also handed out fines for a variety of graduations: Jack Neely (35th anniversary), 
Deb Dingus (daughter’s graduation from Wooster), Ed Bohren (granddaughter’s 
kindergarten), Dan DeLawder (granddaughter’s high school), Eschol Curl (two 
grandchildren), and others. Pat fined himself for two grandchildren’s graduations, and 
Rob Montagnese for his son’s business school graduation—though Dan DeLawder 
paid it since the son will join Park National Bank. Jay Snyder was fined for a long 
speech, and Brent Swartz and Cathy Stofac were fined as new members. 
 
Last Week Reporter: Lee Heckman

District Governor Gary Baker introduced our speaker, Michael Shearer, 
Executive Editor of the Columbus Dispatch. A former resident of Newark and past 
member of this Rotary Club, Shearer also previously served as Executive Editor of 
the Akron Beacon-Journal and led the Newark Advocate and the Media Network 
of Central Ohio. He is a graduate of Ohio University and has remained closely 
connected to the evolving landscape of local journalism throughout his career.

Shearer offered a compelling look into the transformation of the news industry, 
particularly the shift from traditional print to digital platforms. Both the Dispatch 
and Advocate now have more digital than print subscribers—a milestone that 
reflects broader national trends. He discussed the challenges this shift presents, 
including how shrinking newsrooms and changing reader habits are forcing 
media organizations to rethink how they deliver credible and timely information.

He also spoke candidly about his concerns for the future of journalism, including 
the growing polarization of media consumption and the broader public’s 
increasing skepticism toward the press. Still, he remains passionate about 
the role of journalism in a functioning democracy. Shearer highlighted recent 
examples of “impactful journalism” from the Dispatch that have led to changes in 
public policy and state law—demonstrating that strong local reporting can still 
make a real difference.

He closed by taking questions from the audience, touching on topics ranging 
from media bias to newsroom operations and the balance between investigative 
reporting and day-to-day news coverage. His message was clear: while 
journalism faces headwinds, its role in fostering transparency, accountability, and 
civic engagement remains as vital as ever.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
l Heather Powell announced that Ride for Polio was very successful. More than 
61 Rotarians donated to the raffle, which raised over $1500. The riders/walkers raised 
over $6,000, for a total of $7,621 (which is the equivalent of more than 2,500 polio 
vaccinations!). The top male fundraiser was Dave Shull who raised over $1,400. Deb 
Tegtmeyer was the top female fundraiser raising $851.

l Tony Adams announced that last week they took a busload of littles from Big 
Brothers and Big Sisters to a Clippers game in Columbus. 

l Jack Neely announced that Third Thursday will occur this Thursday, May 15, at 
Snapshots in Granville at 5:00. Thanks to all who attended!

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS

Cathy Stofac Brent Swartz Ronald Mitchell


